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During the Environmental Impact Statement process, it became clear that siting the trail on NW 54th 
St would exacerbate a pinch point between vehicles needing to access properties south of the 
roadway, the Ballard Terminal Railroad tracks, and business access garages that open immediately 
into the public right-of-way. This would require barriers or fences on either side of the trail to 
prevent motor vehicles from driving along the trail. In contrast, the alignment on NW Market St 
provides a more comfortable trail user experience, provides access to new developments on NW 
Market St, and provides easier access for trail users travelling from the north. 

 




